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ANZAC DAY W.A. 2004.

A record crowd estimated at close to 40,000 attended the Dawn Service at the State War Memorial in Kings Park. Peter Epps, an honorary life member, laid a lovely wreath on our behalf for which we thank him. John Burridge and Bob Smyth once again represented the Association at the SAS Regiment's Dawn Service at Campbell Barracks where 1200 attended. John laid a beautiful Double Red Diamond wreath on our behalf. Well done John and Bob.

For the third successive year, the Commando Squadrons marched as one. Because the march was in the opposite direction to previous years there was some confusion before the march began but it worked out okay eventually.

President Ray Parry led our group, followed by Keith Hayes proudly carrying the Australia flag. Then in order came the four flag bearers. John Chalwell, 2/2nd, Jim Dobbyn 2/5th, Dick Reddell 2/6th, and Digger Brooks 2/8th. The main group comprising veterans from the various squadrons, sons and daughters, and grandchildren approximately 30 in all made up the full complement. The march went off well with large crowds lined on either side of St. George's Terrace, warmly applauding the marchers as they passed by. It was an ideal morning for the parade - our April weather in the West is really something. By the time we reached Langley Park most of we oldies had just about run out of steam and were happy to sit down and relax.

Those marching included Ray Parry, Ray Aitken, (a top effort Ray), Happy Greenhalgh, Keith Hayes, Terry Paull, John Chalwell, Jack Carey, Tom Foster, Ted Monk and Bob Smyth (2/2nd), John Lillie & Oliver Jones (2/3rd), Peter &  Bruce Agars 2/4th, Harold Durant, Jim Lines, Jim Dobbyn 2/5th, Dick Reddell 2/6th, Barney Baron, Pat Connolly, Digger Brooks & G. Robinson 2/8th and Jack Sweet, Arthur Heyhoe 2/11th. It was nice to meet up with the members of other Squadrons again. Tom Hungerford 2/8th came along but unfortunately had to withdraw just prior to the start when he became ill. Nerine & Leah (Neil Barnett's daughters) Christine (Hazel Wick's daughter) Rosemary, Christine & Gordon Collins, A. Harris, young Hilton Hayes (Keith & Val's grandson) were all part of the younger brigade who marched, plus a few others whose names escape me. 

Doc Wheatley, Vince Swann, Don Murray, John Burridge, Bernie Langridge, Dick Darrington and Tony Bowers took advantage of the mini bus kindly provided by Peter Epps. I'm sure the boys were grateful to Peter for helping out on the big day.

The luncheon at 'The Good Earth' after the service on Langley Park was first class. The staff looked after us well and turned on a lovely meal. We were delighted to have the C.O. Lieut. Col. Rick Burr, his R.S.M. W.O.1 Russell Sullivan join us for lunch and to meet up again with Bart Mavrick, Adrian Blacker and Mick Flight, all former W.O.2 now retired members of the Regiment and have a drink and chat with them. President Ray Parry proposed a toast to the S.A.S. Regiment which was drunk with gusto and to which the C.O. made a fitting response. Rick took a bit of an earbashing from the boys in his stride and all enjoyed the experience. A welcome was also extended to Major Doug Hasson (Jack & Norma's son) who is now stationed in the West. Doug sure looks the part.

In conclusion we should not forget our good ladies, Val Hayes (who marched with her old Unit.) Babs Langridge, Mary Foster, Olive Chalwell and Delys Carey who are always there to give us a loud cheer as we pass by. Our thanks also to Terry Paul, Tom Foster, Vince Swann who came down especially for the day and "cornstalker' Happy Greenhalgh. So ended another Anzac Day, our 59th, all of happy memories.

J. Carey.

